AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 22nd day of May, 2017
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item 7E: ENGINEERING: Water Supply Vulnerability Assessment – Cybersecurity
Added Item 7F: ENGINEERING: Truck Service to Old Thruway Facility

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,101,411.95 for vouchers 172062 to 172320.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Terrizzi Property Purchase  
Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of                       Town Hall since Monday, May 1, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site since Monday,              May 1, 2017.  It was advertised in the Sentinel on Friday, May 5, 2017 and in the                     Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, May 3, 2017.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
MOTION was made 7:05 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to open the Public Hearing.              The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the purpose of the Public Hearing                       Hearing in the matter of the Increase and Improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town consisting of the acquisition by bargain                     sale (S-B-L: 4-2-8 and S-B-L: 4-2-5.4) at an estimated cost of $55,000.00.
Purchase Cost



-

$50,000.00

Surveying, Environmental, Legal, 
-

  $5,000.00
Title, Publication, Filing Costs and


$55,000.00

any Outstanding Tax Obligations

Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive
 
Mr. Fetter asked the Town Board if there are any variances on the three lot subdivision.

             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that there were no variances.  Mr. Fetter  

             agreed with the Town Board that this was a good move.  
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MOTION was made 7:08 p.m. by Councilman Presutti to close the Public Hearing.                The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination to Act as Lead Agency and Adopt a Negative           Declaration for the Proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection  Acquisition for the Consolidated Water District of the Town by Bargain Sale of                 Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-8 and Acceptance of Donation of Part of Section-Block-                   Lot: 4-2-5.4.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Public Interest Order                   in the Matter of the Increase and Improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated             Water District in the Town by the Acquisition of Lands by Bargain Sale of Section-           Block-Lot: 4-2-8 and Acceptance of Donation of Part of Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-5.4.               The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       7.   ENGINEERING: 
             A.   Proposal for Survey Watermain Extensions (NYSDEC)  

                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay Maser Consulting P.A.   

                    $3,900.00 for their professional land survey services for Leary Lane (850 LF)                    

                    and Coranas Lane (525 LF) Watermain Replacement Services (MC Project No. 

                    17000527P). 


       Section I
  -     Scope of Services






       Section II
  -     Business Terms and Conditions


                    Section III      -    Client Contract Authorization              








                    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve paying Maser Consulting  

                    P.A. $3,900.00 for their professional land survey services.  The Motion was 

                    seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

             B.   Anchorage-on-the-Hudson Development – Cost Proposal for Review of    

                    Potential New Water-Supply Well
             The Hydrogeologic and Environmental Consulting firm of Leggette, Brashears and 
             Graham, Inc. sent their proposal and cost estimate for the provision of services 
             relating to assessing the potential for an existing well located at the Anchorage-              

             on-the-Hudson residential development to serve as a future groundwater supply               

             for the Town.   The Anchorage-on-the-Hudson developer had a well installed at              

             the property several years back that was to serve as a drinking water supply for           

             the Development.  An evaluation was completed by The Chazen Companies                

             which stated  that the well was tested and proven to yield about 500 gallons per 

             minute.
             Town Engineer Jim Osborne would like to study the proposal in more detail before           

             a decision is made.
C.   Gidneytown Sewer District Rehabilitation

       T.V. inspections were completed on the sewer mains in the Gidneytown Service 
       Area with approximately $500,00.00 of the rehabilitation work being identified.  The 
       Scope of work found that only about $50,000.00 involved trenchless technology 
       techniques and the remaining work was for upsizing and replacement of certain 
       sewer mains.  
       Town Engineer Jim Osborne will ask GHD to prepare a change order which will be                

       required if the Gidneytown Sewer District trenchless work should be combined with 
       the existing MHS contract.  
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D.    Fabrizio Subdivision – Connection into Sewer Force Main of Gardnertown   

       Road
       Charles T. Brown, P.E. from Talcott Engineering Design, PLLC (on behalf of his 
       client Tony Fabrizio) is proposing to tie into the recently privately installed sewer 
       force main in the West End of Gardnertown Road.  This force main is tied into              

       the Town sewer line on Lakeside Road.  The Fabrizio two lot subdivision (S-B-L:                 

       51-9-9; Town Project No. 2017-05; Job No. 16293-FAB; Zone: R1) is not in the 
       sewer district.  

       Tom Watt, who ran the sewer line, was also present with Mr. Brown and explained  

       that he will bring the restoration up to spec as there were some washouts with regard 

       to the hydroseeding.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the agreement    

       between the Town and Tom Watt can be accepted by written confirmation for the   

       outside user agreement and for the discussion of dedication of the force main.  
       Town Engineer Jim Osborne is comfortable with the decision.

       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to accept the sewer line with the proper 

       seeding being completed along with a 90 day hold on $1,000.00.   The Motion was  

       seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Outside User 
       Agreement.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
E.    (ADDED ITEM): Water Supply Vulnerability Assessment - Cybersecurity 
       Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that the Water Supply Vulnerability Assessments 

       required of the Town’s water systems are intended to identify and reduce risks from 

       intentional and unintentional acts/events.  New York Department of Health’s records    

       indicate that the Town’s water system is subject to the Vulnerability Assessment (VA) 

       and Emergency Response Plan (ERP) requirements of the Public Health Law: Water  

       Supply Emergency Plans.  The town’s water systems are mandated to begin the   

       assessment by Thursday, June 1, 2017 and to submit the cybersecurity Vulnerability 

       Assessments to the NYS Department of Health by January 1, 2018.  
                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to have GHD architects prepare a 
                    proposal as they are very familiar with the Vulnerability Assessments.  

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve having GHD architects 

                    prepare a proposal.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
F.    (ADDED ITEM): Truck Service to Old Thruway Facility 
       Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that Supervisor Piaquadio received a letter               

       from the Department of Transportation on May 18, 2017, regarding a request to 
       comment on the proposed truck service to the Old Thruway Facility on Tarr Road.      

       Mr. Osborne felt that there are two turns that will be problematic.  The first turn is             

       off Route 52 onto Brookside Farm Road.  The truck traffic will be coming off I-84             

       and turning right (turn is in excess of 90 degrees given the geometry of the    

       intersection) onto Brookside Farm Road.  The second is a left turn from Brookside 

       Farm Road onto Tarr Road.  A stop sign is on Tarr Road and before turning right 

       onto Brookside Farm Road, the truck turn will infringe on the northbound traffic               

       lane and will not be able to complete the turn if there is a vehicle at the stop sign.
       Mr. Osborne is requesting permission to engage Creighton Manning to comment              
       in order to respond to the DOT by June 18, 2017 at a cost not to exceed $5,000.00.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve engaging Creighton  

       Manning at a cost not to exceed $5,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by 
       Councilman Manley.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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       8.   ZONING: Lakeside Senior Housing Density Bonus              

Barry Medenbach appeared before the Town Board proposing an age-restricted                Senior Housing project that will be located on Lakeside Road.   The site plan                  project will consist of three buildings with 102 apartment units (72 – 2 bedroom                   and 30 – 1 bedroom).  The Planning Board has issued a SEQRA Negative              Declaration.  
Mr. Medenbach stated that a market analysis was conducted and Supervisor             Piaquadio asked for documentation that will demonstrate the definite need for                senior housing in the Town.  Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor also asked that                 the FAA be contacted and is in agreement with the site project.
             More discussions will be held at the next Town Board meeting scheduled for                  

             Monday, June 12, 2017.    
             Councilwoman Greene joined the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

       9.   HIGHWAY:

A.   Discussion – Process for Rosaline Lane to become a Town Road              

                    Adolo Rivera made a short presentation to the Town Board on behalf of The 
                    Rosaline Lane Homeowners Association.  The sixteen homeowners are              

                    requesting that the Town take full responsibility for the currently private road              

                    known as Rosaline Lane.   
                    Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor explained that the process can be very complex, 
                    expensive and take awhile.  Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that an engineer 
                    would need to be hired to do a comparison of the existing road to a new road, 

                    determine the deficiencies and create a cost estimate.   The next step explained             

                    to Mr. Rivera would be to contact and bring all neighbors on board and hire an 

                    engineer.  
                    Mr. Osborne explained that the Town has had over a dozen requests for private 
                    roads becoming a Town road and have had two successful outcomes.  
B.    Post for a Heavy Equipment Operator (HEO) Position
 Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests permission to post for one Heavy  

 Equipment Operator (HEO) position.    

        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve posting for one HEO  

        position.    The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman         

        Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      
      10.  CODE COMPLIANCE:
             A.  Purchase of iPads for Zombie Grant

      Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield is requesting the approval to purchase 
                 seven Samsung tablets (six for Code Compliance and one for the Assessor’s office).   

                 The purchase is within the budgeted allocation in the Zombie Grant
                 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing seven 

                 Samsung tablets.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             B.  Hire of Part Time Clerk

                   Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests approval to hire Stacey            

                   Lynn as a part time Clerk for the Zombie Grant with a starting salary of $12.00 per 
                   hour and a start date on Thursday, June 1, 2017.  Stacey will need to complete her 
                   paperwork, physical, drug/alcohol testing and fingerprints.          
                        

      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve hiring Stacey Lynn as a                 

      part time Clerk with a starting salary of $12.00 per hour and a start date on Thursday, 

      June 1, 2017 contingent upon her completing her paperwork, physical, drug/alcohol 
      testing and fingerprints.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.                                                                                                   

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

WORKSHOP MEETING

MAY 22, 2017



PAGE 5

     11.   BUILDING AND GROUNDS: 
             A.   Discussion of E-Waste Proposal  

                    Supreme Asset Management and Recycling (SAMR) is a premier electronics   

                    recycling company located in Lakewood, New Jersey.  SAMR’s services range               

                    from computer recycling/disposal; electronics recycling and  IT asset management. 
                    The following are the two pricing summaries provided:   


       Recycling (TVs & Monitors)

                     $0.25/lb.

       Recycling (All Other Electronics)
                     Free                                                            

                    Pickup Fee



                     $250.00

                    Or 

                    50 Yard Container (Includes Storage,                   $1,750.00 per switch

                    Transportation and recycling)

                    Supervisor Piaquadio stated that Orange County has a recycling bin and with a 

                    station down the road, the Town Board decided not to take any action at this time. 
             B.   Gunsch Estates Subdivision
                    Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor informed the Town Board that a Public Hearing 
                    would be needed along with a letter to conduct a Public Hearing.  The surrounding 

                    neighbors would also need to be informed.  
                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that a survey had been done but a title search 
                    will need to be completed.  The Town may take Commissioner of Parks, Recreation  

                    & Conservation Robert Petrillo line (less than two acres) or anything above, however,   

                    the Town would need to see the shape of the lot as the remainder of the lot is  

                    landlocked.
                    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve making a two acre lot             

                    and obtaining a title report.    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.   Gunsch Property Asbestos Inspection

                     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

       approval to hire Hudson River Valley Environmental to inspect the Gunsch            

       property for asbestos at a quoted price of $1,939.00.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Hudson River             

       Valley Environmental to inspect the Gunsch property for asbestos at a quoted             

       price of $1,939.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.     
     12.   RECREATION: 
             A.   2017 HVABUA Service Agreement  

                     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

       approval for the 2017 Service Agreement between the Hudson Valley Amateur                

       Baseball Umpire Association and the Town’s Hardball League.  The Agreement               

       is to provide for two officials at a rate of $150.00 per game ($75.00 per umpire).

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the 2017 Service 

       Agreement for two officials at a rate of $150.00 per game ($75.00 per umpire).              

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
             B.   Hire Seasonal Laborer
       Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

       approval to hire Nicholas Rabe as a Seasonal Laborer at $9.70 per hour with                      

       a start date of Thursday, June 15, 2017.  
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       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Nicholas Rabe  

       as a Seasonal Laborer at $9.70 per hour with a start date of June 15, 2017.  The  
       Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
    13.  SUPERVISOR: Surplus Electronic Equipment 

Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to have the following electronic equipment               

             list deemed as surplus:  

(21) iPhone 6 Verizon cellular telephones; (7) Town Court Optiplex 7010 Computers;                

             (1) Water & Sewer Optiplex 7010 Computer.
             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the 21 iPhone 6 Verizon              

             cellular telephones deemed as surplus.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
             Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the 7 Town Court             

             Optiplex 7010 Computers and one Water & Sewer Optiplex 7010 Computer.  The              

             Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      14.  DPW: Purchase of 2017 Ford F350 XLT Super Cab 4x4 Pickup w/Plow


Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido requests approval to purchase a 2017                             

 Ford F350 XLT Super Cab 4x4 Pickup Truck from Van Bortel Ford for $39,334.40.                  

 The truck will be used by the Sewer Department maintenance personnel.
 

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing a 2017                             

 Ford F350 XLT Super Cab 4x4 Pickup Truck from Van Bortel Ford for $39,334.40.                  

 The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      15.  IDA: Loop (Discussion)

             Ridge Hudson Valley LLC (formerly known as The Loop and before that the Marketplace) 
             is a project consisting of a construction of a 700,000 shopping center and mixed-use 
             commercial project at the intersection of I-84 and NYS Route 300.  “The Ridge” has 
             applied to the Orange County Industrial Development Agency (IDA) for financial 
             assistance in the form of a payment in lieu of tax agreement (the PILOT Agreement)             

             and to the Orange County Funding Corporation for the issuance of bonds to finance                 

             a portion of the cost.  The Town and the Newburgh Enlarged City School District will 
             need to approve by resolutions of the Board of Education and the Town Board the terms 
             of the PILOT Agreement, including the allocation of payments below:
· Total projected tax base for the project is $3,500,000.00 annually based on completion.

· Portion of the tax base to be allocated to the debt service on the Bonds is  $2,900,000.00.

· Approximately $600,000.00 available to be paid to the Taxing Jurisdictions:

· School District:  $429,111.00 @ 71.519%

· Orange County and the Town:  $170,888.00 @ 28.41%

             The following are considerations to the Town: Ridge Hudson Valley LLC will get the 

             necessary approvals and build a Recreation Center with the Town owning the center.              

             A section of the center will contain room for the Newburgh School District to use as a 

             library and media center.  The total cost of the Recreation Center will not exceed three 

            million dollars (excluding land value).   
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           The following are considerations to the Newburgh Enlarged City School District: Ridge  

           Hudson Valley LLC will get the necessary approvals and build a Field House on land 

           owned by the School District with the School District owning the Field House.  The total 

           cost of the Field House will not exceed three million dollars (excluding land value and             

           will be paid by Ridge Hudson Valley LLC).   
           Supervisor Piaquadio stated that The Newburgh School District will be conducting a 
           meeting tomorrow night.  The Town Board all agreed to wait and see what the School 
           District has to say about this topic.  
           A Public Hearing will be held in Town Hall on Friday, June 2, 2017 at 11:00 a.m.
    16.  Governor – Consolidation (Discussion)

           Governor Andrew Cuomo is encouraging municipalities to consider shared services and 

           consolidation through draft plans as there is too much duplication.  Municipalities will be 

           required to develop a plan and then present it to voters in November.  If it is rejected, 

           another plan would have to be developed and put before voters in 2018.  The Town 

           Board all agreed that the Town has already consolidated responsibilities, such as: the   

           Assessor’s position and Animal Control.  Previous consolidations are not credited.  

           Councilman Ruggiero suggested combining the Highway and Police Departments.    
           A grant of $50,000.00 will be available to the Town who comes up with the most ideas.
    17.  POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: CSEA Arbitration
           MOTION to go into executive session, made at 8:27 p.m., motion made by 

           Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  Supervisor                    

           Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of the executive session will                                  

           be to discuss the stipulation of agreement from the Labor Arbitrator.                        

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                       

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

            Executive session began at 8:27 p.m.

            MOTION to come out of executive session, made at 8:51 p.m., motion made                                              

            by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Manley.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

            Executive session ended at 8:51 p.m.
            Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive              

            session, but action is anticipated now.  

            MOTION to approve the Stipulation of Agreement from Arbitrator Jay Siegel                               

            on Tuesday, May 9, 2017, pertaining to three demoted Highway workers:                         
            Jarron Davis, William Stohner, and Frank Maher.  Motion made by Councilman   
            Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
            MOTION to adjourn made at 8:52 p.m., motion made by Councilwoman Greene,  

            seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

    Meeting adjourned at 8:52 p.m.

   



  Respectfully submitted,

    _______________________________      _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
    Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

    BJM – 5/26/17        
